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October 20, 1999

The Honorable Louise Miller 

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Miller:

Enclosed for Council review and adoption are two ordinances that are core elements of a new contracting initiative known as the Contracting Equity Framework.  The framework is the product of seven months of intensive work with our regional partners including the City of Seattle, the Port of Seattle, the Seattle School District, the University of Washington, and the State of Washington.  It reflects the substance of our nationwide research on new programs in other jurisdictions and the input of a large number of firms who participated in the Contracting Equity Symposium.  The University of Washington Graduate School of Business Administration hosted the symposium on March 2, 1999 on our behalf.

The enclosed ordinances are two of the four elements that comprise the Contracting Equity Framework.  The four elements include the following:

Anti-Discrimination:  Apply the anti-discrimination models from housing and employment to public and private contracting as reflected in the Fair Contracting Practices;

Small Economically Disadvantaged Business Program:  Develop strategies to support the development of this sector through incentives for including them in County contracting, as authorized by the enclosed “Boost” Ordinance;

Contracting Practices:  Examine and strengthen effective contracting practices among the regional partners, including promoting the use of strategies that increase opportunities for small economically disadvantaged firms; 

Business Development:  Develop and implement strategies for direct assistance to “Boost” participants in the form of training through established contractor assistance programs, outreach, bonding assistance, business financial assistance, business networking and related support services.

Briefings on the Contracting Equity Framework and ordinances have been presented to majority and minority contractors who participated in the follow-up session to the Contracting Equity Symposium.  Additional small group and individual briefings were presented to key stakeholders, including Doug Peterson of Associated General Contractors, Kathleen Garrity of Associated Builders and Contractors, Jack Gilchrist of the Joint Trades Council, the King County Executive Cabinet, and key finance and construction managers for the County’s major contracting agencies.

As the first phase of implementing the Contracting Equity Framework, each participating jurisdiction will introduce legislation to its governing body as appropriate.  This package includes two ordinances.  The Fair Contracting Practices ordinance and the “Boost” ordinance are substantially the same as that adopted by the Seattle City Council in early August.

We believe that this is a strong package.  It is based on our observation that the long term viability of small economically disadvantaged firms must be supported beyond the simple occasional award of a public contract.  This pair of ordinances constitutes a critical elements of effectuating the County’s historical interest in improving the business acumen of small disadvantaged firms and its long-standing commitment to fairness in contracting.  

The ordinances are neutral with regard to the gender and race of the targeted contractors and consultants and provide a more definitive framework for working to enhance the capabilities of those firms interested in securing contracts with King County.  If adopted, these ordinances will place King County and its regional partners on the leading edge of local governments with the courage to bolster our quest for inclusiveness in the many opportunities we have to deliver high quality services to the public.

Phyllis Alleyne, Manager of the Business Development and Contract Compliance Division, is prepared to respond to questions and discuss with you the details of the Contracting Equity Framework and the “Boost” ordinance.  She can be reached at 263-4590.  Bailey DeIongh, Office of Civil Rights Enforcement Manager, is also prepared to discuss the Fair Contracting Practices ordinance and can be reached at 296-7652.

I thank you in advance for your careful and timely review of these ordinances and ask that the Council continue its long tradition of support for ensuring a role for small economically disadvantaged firms in King County’s contracting activities.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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